VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES (Rough Draft)

April 22, 2008

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were: Mrs. Rachel Webb, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher, Mrs. Lora Schell, Mrs.Terisa Johnson, Mr. Darryl Murray, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mrs. Kim Wood and Mrs. Lora Schell were absent. Mrs. Mrs. Janay Sutton was a visitor. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mr. Murray made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.44) 
Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the regular meeting Minutes from the March, 11th, 14th, and April 2nd, 2008 meeting. Mrs. Johnson seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.45) 

REPORTS
VGE School-Family Learning Compact – Mrs. Sutton reviewed the revised School-Family Learning Compact for 2008-09 with the council. An ad hoc committee of parents and teachers assisted with input to complete the updated form.  Mr. Murray made a motion to approve the VGE School-Family Learning Compact as read. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.46)
VGE Parent Involvement Policy – Mrs. Sutton reviewed the revised Parent Involvement Policy for 2008-09 with the council. Mr. Murray made a motion to approve the revised Parent Involvement Policy. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion.  Motion unanimously carried. (08.47)
Proposed 2008-09 School Activity Budget – The council reviewed the 2008-09 School Activity Budget. We do not have room for the bookstore, so that fund amount will diminish in the next couple of years. Mr. Murray made a motion to approve 2008-09 School Activity Budget for 2008-09. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.48)


Textbook Adoption – Mr. Dennis explained that the district has a working budget for the Science textbook adoption for the 2008-09 school year. All but one of the elementary schools adopted Harcourt as the science textbook.  All textbooks have to be ordered in May. We still do not know how much money our school will receive or how many textbooks we can order. We also do not know if there will be any carry over money.
 Because of increased enrollment in certain grades this year, and the need to purchase more consumable math materials in first and second grades, we have had to use approximately $4,000 from our per pupil allocation. We also used all of our money from the textbook carryover fund which was approximately $7,000.  
Needs List – The council discussed the Needs List items that we would like have to better our learning environment.  The top items were for central heating and air conditioning, and new carpet in the library. When it is hot and the air conditioners are on in the classrooms, it is hard for the teachers and students to hear and concentrate. The air conditioners frequently freeze up or the breakers turn off. The teachers have to quit teaching, call the office to ask our custodian to fix the air conditioner or to switch on the breaker. The carpet in the library needs to be replaced. Attached is the list of the requested needs:
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	Date                                              VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SBDM Needs List    2008 - 09                                             
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	Vine Grove Elementary School

	

	Facilities Needs
	
	 Est. Cost 
	
	Reference to Improvement Plan

	1
	Central Air Conditioning
	
	 ? 
	
	Learning Environment B01a

	2
	Central Heating
	
	 ? 
	
	Learning Environment B01a

	3
	New windows
	
	 ? 
	
	Learning Environment B01a

	4
	Carpet in library
	
	?
	
	Learning Environment B01a

	5
	 Playground Equipment for Wellness
	
	$90,000
	
	Learning Environment B01a

	6
	 
	
	 
	
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Staffing Needs
	
	
	
	

	1
	Additional  1/2 Related Arts Teacher
	
	          24,000 
	
	Academic Performance A04

	2
	 
	
	 
	
	 

	3
	 
	
	 
	
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Instructional Needs
	
	
	
	

	1
	Thoughtful Ed Program
	
	            8,760 
	
	Academic Performance A03c

	2
	Student Field Trips
	
	            1,000 
	
	Academic Performance A01b

	3
	 
	
	 
	
	 

	4
	 
	
	 
	
	 


After discussing the items, Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the Need List for 2008-09. Mr. Murray seconded the Motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.49)
March Budget – The council reviewed the March budget. Mr. Murray made a motion to approve the budget. Mrs. Johnson seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried (08.50)
Committee Reports –The council reviewed the Committee Reports. We will not receive KETS money next year. The Accelerated Reader Committee will report the council at the May meeting to request approval for the new policy.
Accident Report –The SBDM Council reviewed the accident reports. No action is necessary.

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Thursday, May 15, 2008 at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. 
AGENDA ITEMS
Some of the agenda items for the May meeting will include: Staffing,  Accelerated Reader Policy, Student Services Committee Survey Results, Reviewing the Policy Handbook, Parent Representatives for 2008-09, Committee Reports, School Activity Budget for April, and the Accident Report, approval of Textbook funds, and Per Pupil Allocation Budget for 2008-09.
ADJOURN

Mr. Murray made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:50 p.m.  Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.51)

